Fox OFFICE OF KEVIN LORD

Dear Colleagues,

Fox Corporation remains dedicated to the ongoing safety and health of all of our employees
and their families. Given the ongoing spread of coronavirus (COVID-19), Fox Corporation
employees should refrain from all non-essential business travel until further notice. In addition,
employees are advised against traveling (for essential business or personal reasons) to or
within countries identified by the U.S. Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC) as
having "widespread or sustained community transmission” of COVID-19. Currently, those
countries are China, Iran, Italy, Japan and South Korea, but please be aware that this list is
likely to evolve. While we know these restrictions may cause inconvenience or changes to
your plans, your well-being is our priority and this policy is designed with that in mind.

If you have any questions or concerns about travel you have planned or are considering,
please check with your HR business partner. Additionally, if you believe that you or anyone in
your household has come in contact with someone who has been exposed to COVID-19 or
someone who has recently returned from one of the five countries identified above, please
notify your HR business partner before reporting to work. As always, contact your manager or
your HR business partner if you are not feeling well to discuss appropriate next steps.

For additional information, including employee resources and a link to the CDC’s website, visit
Backstage. We will also continue to keep you apprised of any further developments regarding
the impact of COVID-19 on our Company as the situation warrants.

Sincerely,

Kevin Lord
EVP of Human Resources
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